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October 6, 2015 
 
Planning Commission  
Attn:  Jonas Ionin 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
On September 29, 2015, Mayor Lee and Supervisor Tang introduced the following legislation: 

 

File No.  150969 
 
Ordinance amending the Planning Code to create the Affordable Housing 
Bonus Programs, consisting of the Local Affordable Housing Bonus 
Program, the 100 Percent Affordable Housing Bonus Program, the 
Analyzed State Density Bonus Program, and the Individually Requested 
State Density Bonus Program, to provide for development bonuses and 
zoning modifications for affordable housing, in compliance with, and above 
those required by the State Density Bonus Law, Government Code, Section 
65915, et seq.; to establish the procedures in which the Local Affordable 
Housing Bonus Program and the 100 Percent Affordable Housing Bonus 
Program shall be reviewed and approved; amending the Planning Code to 
exempt projects from the height limits specified in the Planning Code and 
the Zoning Maps; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under 
the California Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of 
consistency with the General Plan, and the eight priority policies of 
Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

The proposed ordinance is being transmitted pursuant to Planning Code Section 302(b) for 
public hearing and recommendation.  The ordinance is pending before the Land Use and 
Transportation Committee and will be scheduled for hearing upon receipt of your response. 

 
 

 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
        
 
 By: Derek Evans, Assistant Clerk 
 
cc: John Rahaim, Director of Planning 
 Aaron Starr, Acting Manager of Legislative Affairs 
 AnMarie Rodgers, Senior Policy Manager 
 Scott Sanchez, Zoning Administrator 
 Sarah Jones, Chief, Major Environmental Analysis 
 Jeanie Poling, Environmental Planning 
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 






























































































